Troop Committee Meeting
November 4, 2018
Meeting convened 7:30 p.m.
Attendance:  Ann Jenness, Gary McCabe, Mike Matzka, Nancy Mukundan, Sarah Paglione, Paul Hurney, Nick Hurney, Michael Berk, Hashim Kader
Fundraising:

Ann Jenness reported that the funds raised from the Wreath Sale were comparable to the prior year and therefore should be sufficient to cover the bulk of the troop's annual operating expenses.

Ann Jenness asked about emailing wreath sellers directly to remind them to pickup their wreaths and deliver them the weekend of Nov. 17th.  It was suggested that Ann also cc both Paul and Chris on the email communications.
Scouting for Food:

Gary McCabe reported that the Scouting for Food event did well yesterday and, as usual, was very organized.  All levels of Scouting participate - both boys and girls, and the Key Club and other volunteers help out inside the church by sorting the food donations.
Good Scout Breakfast:

Gary McCabe talked about the Good Scout Breakfast, an event being brought back from the past, which will be a fundraiser.  The Kiwanis Club of Wellesley is sponsoring the breakfast at the Wellesley College Club on Veterans Day.  Scouts pay only $20; others pay $45.  $25 per ticket will come to Troop 182 as a donation.  The hope is to promote it more next year to grow it, but the Club wanted to get it started this year.  John Schuler is being honored at this year's breakfast.  He's active in this church, which allows our troop to meet at free of charge.  He was in Troop 182 way back when and was Assistant Scout Master under Scoutmaster White, who was the longest running Scoutmaster of our troop.  Gary needs some Scouts to present the colors at the breakfast.  Hashim stated that Harris would be there.  Sarah Paglione said she would check Robert’s schedule to see if he could be there.  Ann stated that Evan would be in school, as Milton is in session on Veterans Day.  Gary said he hopes some of the troop’s parents will attend the breakfast, also.  A quick check around the meeting table revealed that Gary McCabe, the Hurneys, the Mukundans, Hashim and Harris Kader, Mark Jenness, and maybe Sarah and Robert Paglione will be attending.  The Kiwanis Club has been selling tickets.  Anyone attending needs to RSVP to them (for food headcount), and pay at the door.
Memorial Blood Drive:

Gary McCabe passed out flyers for the annual Memorial Blood Drive to honor Dan McCabe.  This year it will be held on Wed., Nov. 21.  He asked that Scouts volunteer at the canteen.  Anyone who wants to donate blood should make an appointment to avoid waiting a long time in line.
Pumpkin Turning:

Gary McCabe thanked the Scouts who turned pumpkins for the church's fundraiser.  The pumpkins come from an Indian reservation in New Mexico, so it helps them, also.
Webelos Crossovers:
Paul Hurney reported that parent volunteers have been making calls to families of Webelos who have not yet crossed over to Boy Scouts, to encourage them to join Troop 182.  For those who are calling, he instructed that they call and if no one answers, just leave a detailed message.  Do not badger them with repeated calls.  Hashim Kader suggested callers point out the fact that our troop meets on Sunday evenings.  Paul said to also point out that Scouting develops character and leadership skills, and that our troop is active and small enough to allow leadership positions, thus many Scouts reach Eagle Scout, which is a big plug on college applications.
Upcoming Troop Meetings:

Nick Hurney announced that there is no troop meeting next week because of the trip this coming weekend.  There will be five Scouts attending the weekend trip.  (See Paul Hurney's weekly email for details.)
Nick also announced that on December 2, the troop cannot use the church building due to a church event, so the patrols have been asked to plan some outside activities.
Troop Re-Chartering:
Gary McCabe mentioned that Troop 182’s re-charter paperwork needs to be completed around year's-end, and Paul Hurney mentioned that any new Scouts who are interested in joining the troop should be added to the roster for the re-chartering.  Our Troop Committee needs parents to volunteer in positions and to be merit badge counselors.
Meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.
